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April 4, 2008
The academic year is approaching an end to another successful session of providing an education to the students who have elected West Virginia State University as their choice for interacting with high quality faculty and staff.  It is my hope that you realize and now see the fruits of your labor.  There is still much to be done and it seems so little time to complete our planned tasks.  Continue to think positively and we will succeed.

There are many accomplishments achieved thus far in the area of Academic Affairs.  Our task groups are functioning well and exceeding  goals originally set.

Our graduation rate has increased and renewed focus on retention is taking place.

Task Groups

Progress reports from Academic Affairs Task Groups are coming in for initial review.  Next week you will begin to receive by email reports of group efforts.  

Academic Affairs Budget

The Academic Affairs Budget remains balanced as we approach the end of the year.  I attribute this to the combined efforts of Mrs. Patricia Shafer, special assistant to the vice president for academic affairs; Mr. Robert Parker, vice president for finance; Mr. Lawrence Smith, director of fiscal affairs; Mrs. Carmen Parrish, director of budget and accounting; Mr. John McKee, senior accountant; and Dr. John Teeuwissen; all of whom work cooperatively worked with me to understand the complexities involved in administering the budget of the administrative area of Academic Affairs.

Title III Part B 

During the Spring Break there were interviews with personnel from the U.S. Department of Education on the new changes related to Title III Part B.  Although next year there will be two Title III Part B programs involving two comprehensive development plans, we are still anticipating the same amount of funds in accordance with our Phase I Data formula (based largely on enrollment and students on financial assistance).  We have not received next year’s application, therefore, I cannot provide specific details at this time.

We have been informed that West Virginia State and the other six institutions seeking to be included in HBGI (Historically Black Graduate Institutions) Title III were not approved by the current Congress, largely due to the costs of the war.
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